
 

St. John’s International Airport, Hangar 4, PO Box 29030, St. John’s, NL, Canada A1A 5B5  |  palairlines.ca 
 

 

 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 

For Immediate Release                                                                                                       November 15, 2018 

  

St. John’s, NL – PAL Airlines flight 1922, a Dash 8 aircraft, enroute to Deer Lake, NL (CYDF) with 47 
passengers and 4 crew onboard had an indication of a potential nose landing gear issue. The crew 
followed prescribed procedures including a flyby of the Deer Lake control tower for a visual 
indication of the nose gear position. Given adverse weather in Deer Lake, the aircraft proceeded to 
Stephenville for landing as the nose gear could not be confirmed as locked. Stephenville Airport 
rescue vehicles met the aircraft on landing. The aircraft landed without the nose gear locked in 
position and came to a stop on the runway. 
 
There were no injuries to passengers or crew. Passengers were transported to the terminal via 
ground vehicles.  
 
Customers in Newfoundland and Labrador can expect changes to their flights today, in addition 
to today’s revised schedule related to the inclement weather. Customers are asked to consult 
our website or our reservations center at 1-800-563-2800.   
 

Additional PAL Airlines personnel are enroute to Stephenville. 
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